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Greetings Port Bay Club Members,

Hello everyone.  Duck season is upon us.  I was down at the club this weekend and things are looking bright for duck season.  The bay and the marsh are full of grass.  Ducks are down in numbers and I am sure those numbers will increase as the year goes on.  Youth weekend was this last weekend, and we had several groups down hunting, which was very heartening to see.  Below are a few updates, including some clarifications about the number of hunters in groups and what it means for the number of guides your group will require.

Important Clarification on Hunting Rules:

Traditionally, our size for groups hunting together has been dictated by safety considerations, both in terms of the safety in operating the skiffs and in terms of safety in the blinds.  We have gotten lax on these requirements in the last few seasons, but we are going to be more rigorous in enforcing our traditional rules going forward.  The size of groups hunting together will be limited to three adults per blind (including the guide if you use one).  If a parent is hunting with two children and a guide, they can hunt together in a single blind.  If three people want to hunt without a guide, they can also hunt together in a single blind.  If you have a group of three or four and want to hunt with guides, you will need two guides.  Remember that when making your reservations! Any exceptions to this policy will be solely at the hunting manager’s discretion.

Remember, this is about safety, and is in line with how the club has traditionally operated, so I hope you will abide by this policy

Update on the Locker Room Project:
 
The locker room project continues to make progress.  We have purchased the building and have been working on setting up the necessary inspections to make sure we can get the building insured when it is completed.  The first of those inspections of the slab is slated to take place this week, after which we can set a delivery date for the building.  We expect fabrication of the building itself will not take long.  From that point, we need to finish out construction with electrical work and HVAC and fabrication and installation of lockers.  As I noted in our last newsletter, do not expect the locker room to be ready to use this hunting season, but I think sometime in the spring is a reasonable timeframe for completion.

Welcome New Members:

We continue to have success in our drive to get membership back to pre-Harvey levels.  We had two new members join in October.  Join my in welcoming Jesse Brown and family from Kerrville and Andy Pickens and family from Houston.  That brings our total number of regular members to 75.  Total membership, including fishing members (11), junior members (5), and honorary members (5) is now 96.

As I have stated in prior newsletters, rebuilding membership to pre-Harvey levels is a high priority.  We have made great progress, adding a total of eight new members so far this year.  If you know of someone who might be interested, please let Nathan Allen or me know.  Also, we are continuing to look for opportunities to have events for potential new members throughout the state of Texas.  If you have any ideas or suggestions for potential new member events, please let me know.

Youth Weekend Report:

We had four young hunters ply the Marsh and Bay with their dad’s hoping to get an early season shot.  The most successful young man was Will Hallmark shown below with his Sunday morning bag at “End-of-the World” five Blue-wings and one Pintail.  Way to go Will!
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Rob Maness
President
Port Bay Hunting and Fishing Club
713-757-2483
rmaness@crai.com
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